
City of Sedgwick 
City Council Meeting 

May 21, 2025 
 

TO:   Mayor and City Council 

SUBJECT:  Staff Report 

INITIATED BY:  Administration 

Vehicle Purchase: Two vehicles were purchased via auction this past week. The 2015 Ford Explorer will 
be the replacement vehicle for EMS Director Anderson and comes fully equipped with emergency 
response equipment. Although 10 – years old, the vehicle was used minimally having 48,000 miles on it 
with little to no wear and tear. This vehicle was purchased through the EMS Capital Equipment budget for 
$7,700. The second vehicle is a 2014 Dodge Ram 2500 Crew Cab pickup that serves as the replacement of 
the 2005 Dodge 2500 single cab pickup in use with Public Works & Utilities. This vehicle was purchased 
through the Capital Equipment budget for $9,600. The outgoing vehicles will be auctioned off later this 
year and the monies collected utilized to repay the respective accounts.  
 
 
Pool Opening: The Sedgwick Community Pool will open Saturday, May 24, 2025, at 1PM. I want to take 
the time to thank our PW & Utilities and Pool Staff for their hard work last week painting the pool and 
getting it ready for opening day.  
 


